Bowers Gifford & North Benfleet Parish Council 

30 November 2011

MINUTES OF THE BOWERS GIFFORD AND NORTH BENFLEET 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD AT THE BENBOW CLUB BOWERS GIFFORD

ON WEDNESDAY 30 NOVEMBER 2011 AT 7.30 PM.
Present:
Councillors:
                           
R. Smillie (Chairman):  B. Williams  


                           
B Foster:  D.Ward: N. Tyler: J Huntman
Officer:
                                         Christine Barlow – Parish Clerk     
Guests: 
                                       Stephen Gray, Project Manager Birse Civils 
Members of the Public:    
14 members of the public

	130/11
	Apologies for absence –None


	131/11
	Declarations of personal and/or prejudicial interest (existence and nature) with regard to items on the agenda. Members of the Council are subject to the Local Authorities (Model Code of Conduct) Order 2007 (Sl.2007/1159) (the revised Code) with the additional non mandatory section 12(2)
None



	133/11
	Sadlers Farm Junction Improvement Works – Stephen Gray , Birse Civils Project Manager, to update on the progress of the project. 
Stephen Gray, Birse Civils Project Manager, gave a presentation and update on the Sadlers Farm Junction Improvement works and answered questions from Councillors and residents who were present.  Stephen was thanked for his attendance. 



	134/11
	Public participation session with respect to items on the agenda, previously notified to the Clerk. (The maximum time allowed for this item is 15 minutes) 

Note: The Council will firstly hear from Councillors with prejudicial interest who must leave the room immediately after they have made their representations, answered questions or given evidence. Councillors cannot remain in the room to hear the representations of others. After close of the public participation session, any member having left due to Section 12(2) may re-join the Council. When the Council starts to discuss any item on the agenda, where a member has an interest, the member with that interest must have regard to the Code of Conduct and make the necessary disclosure and where appropriate leave the meeting. 
i. A resident asked why the new resurfacing works at the junction of Burnt Mills road and A127 had not covered all the area just beyond the junction where the road surface was also in a poor condition. The Parish Clerk was asked to make enquires. 
ii. Concerns were raised regarding the horse box outside a house in Pound Lane and the fact it appeared to be used as a stable. Parish Clerk to make enquires. 



	135/11
	Councillor Co-option – To welcome and co-opt a new Parish Councillor -Mr Nigel Tyler

Mr Nigel Tyler was co-opted on to the Parish Council as Councillor and signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office. 


	136/11
	Minutes of Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 26 October  2011- Council to agree minutes of previous meeting
The previous minutes were agreed and signed by the Chair. 



	137/11

	Parish Clerk Report – Clerk to update on business and correspondence received since the last meeting.
Item 119/1:  Confirmed as stated in previous minutes 28th October 2011
Item 119/11: Parking congestion at Ilfracombe Avenue at school times. Clerk has spoken to head teacher of St Margaret’s School and they are doing all they can to minimise the problem. Clerk has also discussed with the Police who has suggested residents report any infringements. 
Item 119/11: Basildon Council Crunch Service - Clerk has contacted Basildon Council and the request will be referred by Recycling Officer, James Hendry, to the responsible Cabinet member and areas where the current service is underused will be considered for change. 
Flood defences Osborne Road - Contractors to carry out further survey work week commencing 5th December 2011.

Queens Celebration Jubilee Beacons – Pending further discussion. 
Email from Neiboughhood PCSO - PCSO Mandy Moxon advised that there had been a number of burglaries in the Parish recently and one arrest has been made, although the arrest was not connected to all the burglaries. Residents were asked to report any suspicious occurrence.  
Essex County Council ‘ Essex Legacy’  Bid for funding – Parish Council to apply for a grant of £400.00 

Essex County Council ‘Big Society’ Bid – Parish Council applying for a grant in the sum of £15K for funding for play equipment in Westlake Park to support their application for funding for play equipment in the Park from Veolia. 
Winter Salt Scheme – Article to be included in Parish newsletter asking for residents to identify areas of need and volunteers to spread the salt in their area in the event of heavy snow.  

Documents received from Essex County Council in respect of Bus Tender Consultation – documents passed to councillor Foster for consideration and report back. 
Essex County Council Waste Management consultation – documents available for Councillor comment. 
Notification from Essex County Council that there was no justification to grant an application to add a byway which was open to all traffic from Jotmans Lane to Church Road /Manor Way, Bowers Gifford. 
Mobile Library locations – Leaflets received and available.  

Essex Association of Local council’s newsletter received and available. 

Parish ‘Welcome’ signs – Still under consideration by Essex County Council Highways.  

Street signs- Parish Clerk referred back to Basildon Council as it is their responsibility to replace. 
Overhanging hedges, Pound Lane – Waiting for further confirmation from Meridan Strategic Land regarding responsibility. 
Various BBC Committee Agendas including notification of Cabinet meeting on 8th December which will include discussion on Development Framework Key Decisions. 

	138/11
	Finance Report – Clerk to present a report on the Parish Council’s financial position.
Balance as at 26th October  2011              £18,450.82

Payments as at 27th November 2011
  £ 913.75

Balance as at 30th November 2011
  £17,537.07



	139/11
	Parish Noticeboards – To agree preferred choice of noticeboards. 
Following various quotations received the Parish Council had met with Mark Woolmer, Managing Director of FitzPatrick Woolmer of Kent before the meeting. Councillors had been shown samples of the product made by the company. The Councillors had confirmed that the samples shown were of a good standard and their preferred choice. The company had agreed to send an improved and competitive quote for discussion at the next Parish council meeting. 
At the meeting Councillors AGREED that FitzPatrick was their preferred choice, subject to a revised quotation   

  

	140/11
	Vehicle Activation Sign – to discuss the progress on the repair of the damaged sign in Pound Lane.
The Parish Clerk had contacted Essex county council several times in respect of repairing the Vehicle Activation Sign. She had been advised that Essex county council were still considering the best option. There were also a number of requests from the Parish Clerk to Highways on behalf of the Council which remained outstanding and that she had not received any positive update on despite sending numerous emails and speaking to members of Essex County Council Highways staff. 

The Parish Council AGREED for a request to be sent Essex County Council Highways Manager asking for meeting to discuss the various outstanding issues. 


	141/11
	Precept – To receive draft budget proposals for the financial year April 2012 to March 2013 
A draft budget for 2012/2013, prepared by the Parish Clerk, was presented to the Parish Council. Councillors had been provided with a letter of explanation, from Basildon Council Corporate Accountant, Ray Inns, of the calculations required in setting the budget. 

The Parish Council being aware of the current climate and proposed expenditure considered the Precept for 2012/2013 based on a Band D Council Tax level and concluded that the amount should be as close to the 2011/2012 Precept amount as possible. 

The Parish Council unanimously AGREED that the value of the Precept for 2012/2013 be £12,873 and this equated to an overall increase of £23.00 and the level of tax set for a Band D Property equated to £16.74.  


	142/11
	Parish Newsletter – To agree the content of the Winter edition of the Parish Council newsletter and proposed distribution date.
The Parish Newsletter was in the process of being prepared and articles prepared from the various suggestions received. It would be delivered a week or so before Christmas. The Clerk had also received a number of offers of help from members of the public and would be contacting each resident in due course. 


	143/11
	Date of next meeting – 14th December 2011 at 7.30 p.m.
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